
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

August 5, 2013
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, July 1, 2013, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy Wininger, Floyd L. Hawkins, Warren Albright, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Lynn Gee and Barbara McFeaters.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn, Jonathan Stevens, Purdue Extension Educator; Paul Vogler, Town of Shoals Attorney; Tim Kinder, Executive Director, Martin County Alliance; Ken Frye, Martin County Alliance; Charles R. Newell, Plant Manager, National Gypsum; Teresa Nolley, WestGate @ Crane Child Care; and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
Paul Vogler, Town of Shoals Attorney and Charles Newell, Plan Manager of National Gypsum came before the Council for approval concerning the financing of economic development facilities by the Town of Shoals.  The Town of Shoals will be financing $13.5 million in economic development revenue bonds for New NGC, INC (National Gypsum).  The bonds will be used for the acquisition, construction and equipping of facilities for the collection and disposal of solid waste, including flue gas and desulphurization, for recycling in the collection with wallboard and manufacturing facilities.  This will also include the installation of new material handling equipment and a flash calcining impact mill.  Attorney Vogler read the Resolution of Martin County Concerning the Financing of Economic Development Facilities by the Town of Shoals for New NGC, INC.  He then asked the Council for their approval.  County Attorney Lett recommended the Council approve the Resolution.  The Martin County Alliance is also in support.  The County will not have any financial responsibility.    Councilman Albright made the motion to approve Resolution No. 2013-14, Concerning the Financing of Economic Development Facilities by the Town of Shoals for New NGC, INC.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Gibson made a motion to appoint Warren Albright to the Shoals Economic Development Commission.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance Executive Director, submitted a timeline, preliminary Statement of Benefits and schematics in regards to the abatement being sought by Westgate @ Crane Child Care.  
Councilman Wininger made a motion to appoint Marcella Hardwick to the Loogootee Public Library Board. Councilman Hawkins made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The minutes from the special meeting of July 1, 2013, were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilman Wininger and seconded by Councilman Hawkins.  All were in favor and the motion passed. Councilwoman Gee was absent at the July 1, 2013 meeting, therefore, she abstained from voting.  
Coroner Mark Franklin submitted an Additional Appropriation for Autopsy & Lab and Travel.  Coroner Franklin was unable to attend this meeting but was present at a prior meeting and discussed this with the Council.  Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the Riverboat Wagering Tax, Other Services & Charges, Autopsy & Lab-$6,000 and Travel- $200.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Treasurer Vicki Boyd submitted a request for a transfer within her budget.  Councilman Albright made the motion to approve the transfer in the General Fund, Treasurer, Other Services & Charges, Printing-$1,100, Equipment & Repair-$500, Copy Machine Maintenance-$400 to General Fund, Personnel Services, Part-Time Clerical-$2,000.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Extension Educator Jonathan Stevens reported 296 kids were in the 4-H program this year and we have some good projects at the state fair.  President Summers thanked Stevens for all  he does. 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:25pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilman Hawkins.   All were in favor and the motion passed.  
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